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Meeting Date:  November 26, 2013 
 
Applicant:   Critical Concern Consultants Inc., Agents 
 
Application Number: H13-01-1725 
 
Address:   #400 White Street 
   
Description of Work: Demolition of non-historic commercial structures 

and chain link fence. No built back proposed at this 
point. 

 
Building Facts: The two one story buildings are non-historic. The 

structures were built for the Federal Credit Union for 
Navy employees. The structures have been 
abandoned. 

 
 On September 2013 the property was purchased by 

private investors. HARC has jurisdiction on the site 
since it was zoned as a Historic special district.  

 
Ordinance Cited in 
Review: Sections 102-217 (2), demolition for non-contributing 

and non-historic structures of the Land Development 
Regulations.  

 
Staff Analysis 

 
The Certificate of Appropriateness proposes the demolition of a one story cbs 
structure built in the 1980’s and a one story frame structure. Both buildings 
used to have commercial use, which is not allowed in the new zoning district. 
The request also includes the removal of approximately 37,000 square feet of 
asphalt and concrete parking area related to the commercial structures. 950 
lineal feet of chain link fence will also be removed from the site. There is no 
build back proposed at this time. 
 
It is staff opinion that the proposed demolitions can be considered by the 
Commission since the structures and surfaces proposed to be removed are non- 
historic and will not be deemed contributing in a near future. If the demolition 
is approved only one reading will be required, since the application includes the 
demolition of non-historic and non-contributing structures. 








































